Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812 - 923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

March 12, 1979 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was called to order by President Robert Gibson. All board members were present. Also present were Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, representatives from Muerer Contractors, Doug Kiesler, and Bob Isgrigg.

Mininutes of the previous meetings were read and approved.

The board received letters of resignation from Mr. Robert Tilly as Marshall and Street Commissioner and Mr. Terry Boaz as Humane Officer and Deputy Marshall, effective March 1, 1979. The board accepted the resignations as tendered. The board also relieved Mr. Marvis Sears as Humane Officer and Deputy Marshall effective March 1, 1979.

The board appointed Ms. Virginia Ham as street Commissioner and Humane Officer with secondary duties as town Marshall effective March 1, 1979. Ms. Ham was sworn in as Town Marshall and informed of her duties. In the instances above Mr. Gibson offered motion, seconded by Pearl Tush.

Mr. Bob Isgrigg informed the board that Borden Tri-County Water Company has agreed to sell water to Greenville with responsibility for connection that of the Greenville Water Co. Mr. Isgrigg stated a line would have to be extended approximately 200 feet. Mr. Isgrigg accommended that installation be made as soon as po-sible. Cost of this water to be the set of moving water to Greenville. (Abount .90 per 1,000 gals.) Tri-County did not set a minimum bill. On motion by Robert Gibson, seconded by Pearl Tush the Board agreed to buy water from Tri-County.

Mr. Gibson advised Mr. Isgrigg to inform Brazil Estates to go ahead with line hook-up. Brazil Estates requested re-imbursement from the Greenville Water Utility for part of the expense for the line. Mr. Gibson advised this could be possible pending hook-up with the Edwardsville Water System. The board will advise at a later date of this.

Mr. Doug Kiesler requested the town pay for the cost of his bond. The board advised Mr. Kiesler to determine the cost and inform the board of such.

Mr. Gibson advised the board that the lake should be re-opened for fishing with same restrictions as last year.

The board took under advisement bids received for construction of a new town hall. Those bidders present were informed that the board would advise them of their decision. Bids as received were not complete from some bidders therefore no bids were awarded at this meeting.

No further business coming before the board, Mr. Gibson motioned for adjournment, seconded by Pearl Tush.

Respectfully submitted,

Clerk-Treasurer

Robert Gibson, President

GREENVILLE TOWN BCARD

GENTLEMEN

PLEASE ACCEPT MY RESIGNATION FROM THE PAID POSITION OF HUMANE OFFICER EFFECTIVE MARCH 1 1979 AND FROM THE POSITION OF VOLUNTEER DEPUTY MARSHALL EFFECTIVE MARCH 12 1979

RESPECTFULLY

TERRY D BOAZ

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

DUTIES OF TOWN MARSHALL

- 1. Patrol all streets of the Town of Greenville, Floyd County, Indiana.
- 2. Patrol Greenville Water Utility Plant Property and Lake Property.
- 3. Check Business establishments after closing hours within the town.
- 4. Check vacant homes of resident away on vacation, etc.
- 5. Respond to EMERGENCY CALLS for assistance by Floyd County Police
- 6. Pick up stray dogs when necessary.
- 7. All other duties pursuant to the laws of the State of Indiana and the Town of Greenville, Indiana.

Dated this 10th day of March 1979 at Greenville, Indiana.

Robert E. Gibson

President of the Board

Secretary of the Board

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GENTLEMEN

PLEASE ACCEPT MY RESIGNATION FROM THE PAID POSITION AS STREET

COMMISSIONER EFFECTIVE MARCH 1 1979 AND THE POSITION AS VOLUNTEER

TOWN MARSHALL EFFECTIVE MARCH 12 1979

RESPECTFULLY

ROBERT Y TILL